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Hello, I wanted to call your attention to a benefit that the current tax code allows for most state education workers. It would be a large burden if it was to be inadvertently removed. 

Under current law state educational employees are able to open both 457 plans as well as 403(b) plans. As you know salaries for state employees are not the greatest. However, most states endeavor to compensate a little in the area of fringe benefits. One such fringe is being able to accumulate annual sick pay and vacation pay. These accumulations represent an important asset when they are paid to the employee at his retirement or other separation from service. If the employee was to take this money in a lump sum, he/she would be hit with a very high tax bill. Instead  state educational employees are able to defer the taxes if they put the funds into both a 403(b and a 457 utilizing the catch up provisions that are currently available. However, if Congress were to change the tax codes in an effort to simplify them it might decide to limit deferred compensation plans in a way that would destroy this break. While I realize that you could generate greater tax revenues by doing so, I would like to ask you to consider refraining from such an action or, at least, creating a new structure that preserves our ability to defer the taxes on this lump sum. If you would like further clarification please feel free to contact me Thank you for your attention to this matter.







John Rossi

